
TOWN OF BOWMAN 
COUNCIL MEETING 

MINUTES June 5, 2018 
Present:  Mayor Marion Glenn, Jr.   

Council:  Patsy Rhett, Councilperson  (Absent) 

                 Michael Void, Councilman 

                 Leroy Harley, Councilman  

    L. Landrum Weathers, Councilman 

Town Clerk: Melvin Felder, Jr. 

Chief of Police:  Kevin Pendarvis  

Office Manager:  Yvonne Lewis               

The Town of Bowman Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Marion Glenn, Jr at 7:00 PM. 

Councilman Rhett offered the invocation.   

Citizen Request 

NONE 

Administrative Updates 

NONE 

Finance Report 

Sewer Operation   $ 5,370.80 
General Fund          $ 15,817.18 
Municipal Fund       $ 2,701.64 
 
The financial report was motion to be accepted and place in the file for future reference by Councilman 

Void.  Motion was properly second by Councilman Harley. 

Water and Sewer Department  

Council Harley stated that he had not receive the report from Mr. Hudson, but he is sure everything was 

done and nothing major occurred as he did not receive any calls.  

Mayor Glenn stated that there were two leaks that occurred throughout the month but has since been 

repaired.  

Police Department- Patsy Rhett- Councilperson 



Chief Pendarvis stated the police filed a total of 7 reports for the month of May. 

Chief Pendarvis stated that the department is in the need of 2 mobile laptops and printers to perform e-

tickets at traffic stops. 

Parks-Councilman Michael Void  

Councilman Void that he has been in conversation with individuals towards a Summer Basketball 

League. He stated at this current moment they are recruiting two teams of approximately 13 people on 

each. 

Councilman Void stated after the teams are formed they would look into fundraisers towards providing 

uniforms and etc. for the team. 

Councilman Void stated that there is still a problem with the garbage in the park; however, he stated 

that is a work in progress. He furthered stated that he is still looking into an inside lock for the restroom 

in the Inner City Park and getting signage posted in the park referring to the garbage and no smoking. 

Streets 

Councilman Weathers stated that there are a few things in the work for the good of Bowman, however, 

he stated they are not concrete at the moment and would be announced at a later date. 

Old Business  

Mayor Glenn stated that the Street Enhancement Project is still ongoing.  

New Business 

Mayor Glenn stated the Zoning Map in which Lower Savannah Council of Government was conducting is 

in the process of being completed. He stated once completed the members of the Zoning Board will be 

provided with a copy. 

Mayor Glenn stated that the Tri-County Business After Hours meeting is scheduled for June 21, 2018 at 

6pm at Shug’s in St. George, SC. 

Mayor Glenn announced that Yvonne Lewis would be retiring from the Bowman Town Hall with 28 years 

of service on June 30, 2018. He stated that she is a dedicated worker and enjoyed working with her 

throughout the years. He stated he wish her the best on her future endeavors. 

Councilman Void offered a motion that the Council go into Executive Session. It was second by 

Councilman Harley. 

Mayor Glenn stated the Executive Session dealt with personnel matters. 

It was properly motioned by Councilman Void and second by Councilman Harley that the meeting be 

adjourned until the first Tuesday in June 2018. 


